
 

 

Town of Francestown 
Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

Thursday, March 19, 2020 

 

Members Present:  Chairman Brad Howell, Henry Kunhardt, Marsha Dixon, Barbara Walker, Admin Asst. and present by 

phone conference was Town Admin., Jamie Pike. 

 

Mr. Howell read aloud a statement to clarify that Town Administrator, Jamie Pike, has not had direct exposure to COVID-

19 (Coronavirus). 

Discussion followed with regard to RSA 91:A Right To Know, and other procedures to follow in the event another 

emergency meeting by the Select Board arises. 

 

Mr. Howell requested that only urgent issues be attended at the Town Offices and encouraged the public to simply call 

the office, and further stated the Board will try to keep efficient and swift communications as possible. 

 

Ms. Dixon suggested that alternate employees be put in place if the need arises at the transfer station.  The Board heard 

from Jamie that in fact a non-certified person could operate the compactor for up to 30 days without being certified. 

 

There being no further business to discuss Mr. Howell adjourned the meeting at 4:54 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Barbara Walker, Admin Asst.      Approved 7/20/2020 


